


From: Tea Shi
To: Casey Alldredge
Subject: [External_Sender] RE: Portneuf Medical Center - Request for Additional Info
Date: Wednesday, September 21, 2022 10:46:33 AM
Attachments: 20220921_response_to_NRC_final_request.pdf

Good Morning Casey,
 
We have reviewed and implemented Y-90 microsphere program according to revised guideline since
last NRC inspection.
As such, please find in attached a letter that provides the statement of PMC’s commitment to follow
the revised guideline.
 
Thank you and have a nice day,
--Tea
 

From: Casey Alldredge <Casey.Alldredge@nrc.gov> 
Sent: Tuesday, September 20, 2022 3:18 PM
To: Tea Shi <Tea.Shi@portmed.org>
Subject: Portneuf Medical Center - Request for Additional Info
 

Security Warning - External Message. Please use PhishAlert button to
report suspicious messages.

Hi Tea, 
Thanks for the info on the room.  I don't have any additional questions on that.  I do have one
additional request for you. 
 
Can you please commit to the following statement? 
 
“Portneuf Medical Center commits to follow the NRC guidance titled “Yttrium-90
Microsphere Brachytherapy Sources and Devices TheraSphere and SIR-Spheres Licensing
Guidance, April 20, 2021, Revision 10.2, and applicable guidance updates.”
 
Your previous license references this guidance from 2016. However this is a new revision. 
Here is a website with the new guidance https://www.nrc.gov/docs/ML2108/ML21089A263.html.
 
Once I have this commitment in a signed/ dated letter, I can proceed with issuing the license. 
 
Thanks,
 
Casey Alldredge
Health Physicist
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DISCLAIMER: This communication, along with any documents, files or attachments, is
intended only for the use of the addressee and may contain legally privileged and confidential
information. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any
dissemination, distribution or copying of any information contained in or attached to this
communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this message in error, please notify
the sender immediately and destroy the original communication and its attachments without
reading, printing or saving in any manner. Please consider the environment before printing this
e-mail.


